Bradford on Avon Health Centre Patients’ Forum

Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2011 

The past year has been quite an eventful one for different reasons

We had a highly successful raffle during the flu sessions last October raising over £900 and recruiting twenty- five new members. Our stewarding of the sessions was also well received by both the patients and the Health Centre staff !!!

At the three general meetings we had interesting talks about our Dental Practice, the future of Patient Participation in the light of the Government White Paper and a presentation from the RUH about their plans to achieve Foundation Trust status. At this meeting we also had the opportunity to provide the Chairman of the RUH with some feedback from individual members.

In early July we joined with the Senior Citizens Forum for a one off meeting about End of Life Matters. Although there was a very good attendance and positive feedback, I do not envisage such an event will be repeated in the next few years.

Following the exciting announcement that our practice was to merge with the All Saints practice, we established a joint committee with the All Saints PPG to work towards the formation of one PPG by this September.

At this point I would like to pay tribute to everyone who took part in our discussions over the past few months. From the outset there was a splendid spirit of co-operation and goodwill which enabled us to produce hassle free a set of recommendations to be used as a working agenda by the new committee.

I am very grateful to members of our committee for their support and valuable contributions. During the year we were sorry to lose Sue Leggett our Vice-Chairman. Both she and her husband have decided to take early retirement and, after some world wide travelling, will set up a B&B in Cornwall. We wish them well in their new venture and thank Sue for her services to the PPG.

We continue to enjoy excellent working relationships with the Health Centre Management, Angie and Michelle, who, together with Corinne have been very pro-active in their support of the PPG, 

To sum up we are fortunate in having such a vibrant foundation on which we can launch into the next stage of our development as a PPG.  

WATCH THIS SPACE 

Derek Glover





September 2011

Chairman






All Saints Patients’ Participation Group

Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2011 

Good evening and welcome to the first AGM of the combined St. Margaret’s, St. Damian’s and Bradford on Avon Health Centre PPGs

The past year has seen many changes to both primary health care centres which have meant a great deal of change but to some an unwelcome change. But I am sure will give more choice in the long term.

I have been privileged to be chairman of the St. Margaret’s and St. Damian’s PPG  since taking over from Alan Sturmey about 10 years ago, during this time I have had the support of Dr. Ethel Johnson and her team throughout, and also a committee which has most of the time been a pleasure to serve. 

The members have at all times have been hard working in many aspects, especially Jim and Jen Andrews who have given themselves to the team, Jim organising the distribution of the PPG newsletter, edited by Pam Francis and Jen organising the annual garden party held with the kind permission of Mrs O’Kane in her garden. We also have our secretary Denise Ramsay who has given stalwart service. There are many others who have been on the committee who have given of their time to support the PPG throughout the years and I give them a big thank you for their unstinting support.

I will be standing down at this meeting as Beryl and I are hoping to move to pastures new, so I am saying goodbye and good luck for the future to you all.

Bert Venman

Chairman

September 2011 

